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In response to recent federal cuts in emergency housing vouchers, the city of Napa has
launched a new rental assistance program aimed at helping families at risk of losing their
housing.

The initiative was approved by the Napa City Council and the local housing authority,
allocating up to $250,000 annually from local housing funds. The program is designed to

Napa’s Rental Aid Program Aims to Solve
Housing Issue

—



assist about 15 households facing imminent loss of federal rental aid, providing a critical
stopgap as the city seeks long-term housing solutions.

Molly Rattigan, deputy city manager overseeing Napa’s housing division, said the program
intends to maintain stability for families currently housed. “What we’re trying to do is create a
stopgap while we look for longer-term solutions, while we maintain households in their
existing housing,” she said.

The move comes as federal emergency housing vouchers that many low-income residents
rely on are set to expire. The city reports that 49 Napa households currently depend on
these vouchers, with 18 additional families at risk due to changes in other housing
programs.

Napa’s housing division has leveraged federal funds in recent years to successfully reduce
homelessness by nearly 36%. But Rattigan warned that federal funding cuts and regulatory
changes now place many vulnerable households at increased risk of eviction and housing
instability.

Local nonprofits like Puertas Abiertas, which serves the Latino community in Napa Valley,
see the impact daily. Esmerelda Gill, director of Puertas Abiertas, emphasized the
connection between housing security and overall wellbeing.

“If they don’t have housing, they don’t have a lot of food security or health security, so there’s
a lot of need for assistance, especially for agricultural workers,” Gill said. She highlighted
that many Napa residents depend on agriculture, a key part of the local economy, and face
heightened risks as harvest season approaches.

“Harvest is coming up. If they don’t feel safe or secure, then there’s a lot of different effects it
can have on our community,” Gill added.

Housing advocates express concern that continued cuts could worsen housing insecurity,
putting families, especially those with children, under severe emotional and financial strain.

“If there’s more cuts, then more families are going to be without housing, it’s going to cause
more issues and strain on their emotional and mental well-being,” Gill said.

While the new city program offers immediate relief for some, it does not accept new
applicants, focusing instead on households already receiving assistance.



The city continues to explore sustainable housing strategies to address Napa’s affordable
housing challenges amid fluctuating federal support. As local officials and advocates work
to fill funding gaps, families in Napa remain vulnerable to rising housing costs and reduced
aid.


